Reply to Responses of Comments on Landfill Gas Perimeter Probe Monitoring Report
Response 1: It is acknowledged that methane is only toxic at extreme levels well beyond those found at the landfill. The paragraph cited was written as a summary of the Gas Monitoring Program to explain why gases are monitored and vented from the landfill.

Response 2: Citizen concerns are not just in regards to the health effects of individual compounds. Data are limited, but there is evidence to suggest that interactions between some of the detected compounds can cause adverse health effects at concentrations well below those required by a single compound. There is therefore a concern regarding the wide variety of compounds found in the landfill gas emissions. This comment was accidentally placed in the middle of the section summarizing the program. 
Response 3: This paragraph is again explaining the gas collection on monitoring system to further inform citizens on the process and possible options to limit the amount of methane at the perimeter.
Response 4:  The complaint is that the quarterly results regarding VOCs were not referenced, not the study itself.
Responses 6-8: The Army’s efforts to include more detailed descriptions in future reports are appreciated. 
Response 9: Because methane is present, even in lower levels, signs should still be posted. The possibility that methane levels may become higher in the future should be considered, and that the parties involved should err on the side of caution and post signs. This would provide the additional benefit of further discouraging trespassers.
Response 10: It is still FOEJN’s opinion that the number of compounds detected are of great concern. 

Response 11: The human health risk assessment cited was not comprehensive enough to adequately assess the risks posed by the landfill. Dr. Peter deFur has compiled and sent comments on this report. The fact that this risk assessment was being compiled should have been referenced in the document to give citizens assurances that concerns about their health were being adequately addressed.
Response 12: See entry for response 11.

Response 13: It is noted that the data are consistent, but it should be presented is a more clear fashion to avoid such confusion.

Response 14: Vent data should be included in future reports. As stated in the EPA’s comments, trend data should be included to aid all parties involve understand and react to any changes in landfill gas concentrations.
Response 15: This section is vital to the interests of the citizenry because all of the compounds listed are in fact present in the landfill. Chronic exposure, even to low levels, can cause many of the effects listed. The notion that citizens should not be informed as to the possible side effects of compounds because current levels are low is unacceptable. Keeping citizens informed to potential risks is vital both for their own safety and as a possible tool for future investigations. Informed citizens can identify symptoms that may be associated with contamination, therefore enabling quick remedial action. The human health risk assessment cited has many flaws, as reported by Dr. deFur in his comments, and the Army should not be considered the sole arbiter of what is good or bad for the public.
